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1 PURPOSE OF REPORT 

1.1 To advise the Committee of the name proposed for the Strategic 
Development Planning Authority, the Joint Committee and the Plan. 

2 RECOMMENDATION 

2.1 It is recommended that the Interim Joint Committee: 

• agree that the SDPA will be named the Dundee, Perth, Angus and 
North Fife Strategic Development Planning Authority 

• agree that the Joint Committee be called Dundee, Perth, Angus and 
North Fife Joint Committee 

• agree to use the name TAYplan for the Strategic Development Plan; 
and 

• refer the decision on the above to each constituent authority for 
ratification. 

 
3 SDPA NAME  

 
3.1 It will be necessary as part of the process of forming the new authority to 

decide on the name to be used for the Strategic Development Planning 
Authority, the Plan and the Joint Committee.  It is considered that the name 
should encompass and reflect the areas that constitute this SDPA.  The other 
SDP Authorities have taken the position of a name that identifies the City but 
also includes the surrounding area eg Edinburgh and South East Scotland, 
Aberdeen City and Shire, Glasgow and Clyde Valley.  Edinburgh and South 
East Scotland has also gone for an abbreviated title of SESplan (South East 
Scotland). 

 
3.2 Accordingly, it is recommended that the SDPA be referred to as the Dundee, 

Perth, Angus and North Fife Strategic Development Planning Authority and 
the Dundee, Perth, Angus and North Fife Joint Committee.  In addition that 
title TAYplan is used as the name for the Strategic Development Plan. 

 
4  CONSULTATIONS 

4.1 The Director of Infrastructure Services, Angus Council, The Director of 
Planning and Transportation, Dundee City Council, The Head of Development 
Services, Fife Council and The Executive Director of the Environment 
Service, Perth & Kinross Council have been consulted and are in agreement 
with the contents of this report. 
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5 BACKGROUND PAPERS 

 
5.1 No background papers 
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